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A project is underway to upgrade Hunter River High School to bring students the latest 
educational facilities and support the local community. 

Concrete pouring on Friday 31 May 2024 

Construction of the new gymnasium building is progressing. As part of this work, ground level 
concrete pours will take place on Friday 31 May 2024. Should wet weather impact these 
works, pours will be scheduled for the following week. 

What to expect 

• Approximately 30 concrete trucks will travel to site to supply concrete. 

• Gates will open at the regular time of 6:30 am to enable traffic control to be setup. 

• Noise generating works will be restricted to 7 am to 5 pm as per DA approval. 

• Pedestrians will be diverted to the opposite site of Adelaide Street during these works. 

• Traffic control will be in place to help vehicles and pedestrians safely navigate the 
area while work is taking place (see map of the traffic management plan overleaf). 

• Noise levels are not expected to exceed those generated by regular construction 
activities. 

Managing construction impacts 

The safety of the school’s students, staff, visitors and the local community is our highest 
priority. Construction is planned so there is minimal impact on school operations. Safety 
measures are in place to separate the construction site from areas occupied by the school and 
ensure students are unable to enter construction areas. There is regular consultation with the 
school to discuss construction progress.  

For more information about how SINSW manage construction impacts please visit our 
webpage at edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts or scan the QR code below.  
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More information 

For more information, visit the project website at https://edu.nsw.link/HunterRiverHS or 
contact us on 1300 482 651 or by emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. Thank you 
for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

Traffic management plan 
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